OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON
Date /Time: Tuesday, August 16, 2011 @ 6:00 pm.
Location: Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
Members: Dave McKichan - Chair, Eric Olstad, Ross Scovotti, Larry Weiss, Mayor Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications — East Main Street Construction Update
2 Reports
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Review and Discuss Fueling Options for all City Departments
Item # NEW BUSINESS
4 Approve May 23, 2011 Minutes and Special June 14, & July 7, 2011 Minutes
5 Review Procedure for Grass Blown into Street — City Ordinance Section 50-5 (h)
Littering Prohibited
6 Update Preliminary Permit for Fourth Street Dam
7 Proposed Ecological Areas in Various Parks
8 Classifications for Street Construction Projects
9 Future Agenda Items
ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Tim Onsager Stoughton
School District, Tamarah Fleres / Deb Blaney, Stoughton Newspaper/WI State Journal/Capital Times,
Gerald Olsen, 317 Prospect Lane, Stoughton, WI. 53589

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent

508) 873-6303 Ext. 622 . ; )
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

www.cityofstoughton.com

Activity Report
Streets & Parks

Department
July 15 — August 15
2011

If you like hot and humid, this has been a perfect summer for you. The heat index has
been in the 90’s for much of the last month and has even climbed as high as a 110.

The East Main Street construction project continues and seems to be on target for
completion by the end of August. The project once completed will highlight many
pedestrian safety features.

Brush collection for the month of August was heavy considering the extreme heat that
should discourage residents to prune their trees. Pruning trees in this hot spell will stress
and attract insects to the trees.

Street sweepers have completed the fourth round of street sweeping for the year
throughout the city. Monthly street sweeping keeps the city streets clean and assists with
reducing the amount of debris that will reach the waterways.

Street crews repaired storm water pipes at four separate locations. Holes or separation in
pipes leads to the erosion of street base and creates a hole in the street. Pipes are repaired

and street base is repaired and paved.

Street crews assisted Planning Department with installing a membrane and dirt
restoration at the King Building on Sixth Street.

Street crews cut down trees on the inventory listed for removal. Trees being removed are
in the 25-30 percent range for hazard.

Crews continue stump grinding where trees were removed in the parkrow.
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Greenway mowing was completed for those greenways needing mowing. With the drier
conditions, the bottom basins can be mowed now with the ditch side mower.

Staff sprayed weeds around light poles and tree grates downtown. A few tree grates need
to be replaced once new sections arrive.

Staff installed concrete barrier wall on Forton Street Pedestrian Hill to prevent bikers
from using the steep and dangerous hill.

Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, Police, and
EMS fleet. Mechanic has been very busy performing preventive maintenance and
responding to emergency repairs.

Budgeting for Outcomes continues as the second round of rankings has been completed.
Leadership Team will review offers based on rankings and answer any questions that
may affect the ranking of the offer.

Parks Department has been busy with park cleanup, shelter/restroom cleaning,
playground equipment repairs and trail maintenance. The grass is not growing much with

the hot weather so mowing has slowed down.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month; spray patching, dumping trash
barrels downtown and in cemeteries, cleaning fleet, cleaning storm water inlets,

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl ©. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE
o ) ) Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-8387 Fax
L\ wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Activity Report
Streets & Parks

Department
June 15 - July 15
2011

This summer has been a scorcher, hot and humid temperatures led to a thunderstorm that
damaged trees throughout the city.

Phase 2 of East Main Street construction project continues and seems to be on target for
completion by mid August.

Brush collection for the month of July was not as heavy as previous months, but the
thunderstorm on July 11 led to yet another special brush collection.

Street sweepers will be out completing the fourth round of street sweeping for the year
throughout the city. Recent thunderstorm has littered the streets.

Crews continue stump grinding where trees were removed in the parkrow.

Crews have also been out spray patching streets. Spray patch machine has been great at
eliminating return trips to potholes that re-appear with cold patch.

Greenway mowing was completed along with removing silt from greenway outlets and
trimming weeds around railing and outlets.

Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, and EMS fleet.
Mechanic has been very busy performing preventive maintenance and responding to

emergency repairs.

Budgeting for Outcomes continues as the first rounds of rankings have been completed.
Leadership Team will revise offers based on rankings and re-submit offers.

Parks Department has been busy with park cleanup, shelter/restroom cleaning, watering
flower baskets, and trail maintenance. The grass is not growing much with the hot
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weather so mowing has slowed down along with ball diamond preparations for youth
teams as their season as come to a end.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month; dumping trash barrels downtown
and in cemeteries, cleaning fleet, cleaning storm water inlets,

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl O. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent
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Activity Report
Streets & Parks

Department
May 15 — June 15
2011

Syttende Mai went off with no major issues.

As the weather has warmed up, business at the yard waste site has gone up. Year to date
permits are still a little behind compared to last year.

Phase 1 of East Main Street construction project is completed with binder pavement
down to allow traffic to utilize Lynn Street to commute to the Hospital, Dean Clinic, and
other businesses and homes.

Crews continue to fill potholes with spray patcher. Seems to be more potholes this year
then in past years, however filling holes with spray patcher is a better method because the
product hardens and stays in the holes for many years as compared to cold patch that will
wash out after a few rain events.

Brush collection for the month of June was heavy. Crews collected brush with loader and
trucks. Just as we completed brush collection on Wednesday, a nasty thunderstorm with
strong winds did plenty of damage to both public parkrow trees and trees on private
property leading to a special brush collection the week of June 13",

The City contracted with the Bruce Company to plant 36 trees of various species in areas
where trees had been removed over the last few years.

Street sweepers are out completing the third round of street sweeping for the year
throughout the city. Plenty of debris from the thunderstorm has littered the streets.

Crews have been busy removing trees on East Main Street Construction Project. Most

hybrid Elms on north side of the street will be removed due to curb & gutter, sidewalk,
water laterals and sewer lateral replacement.
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Crews continue stump grinding where trees were removed in the parkrow. Stump
grinding should be completed by the end of June.

Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, and EMS fleet.
Mechanic has been very busy performing preventive maintenance, installing brine tanks

on plow trucks and responding to emergency repairs.

Budgeting for Outcomes continues as some staff is participating on the Results Team.
Supervisors have been busy preparing offers, which are due June 21%.

Parks Department has been busy with mowing, ball diamond preparation, park cleanup,
shelter/restroom cleaning, watering flower baskets, draining, cleaning and filling

swimming pool which opened June 11"

Other routine tasks completed during the last month; dumping trash barrels downtown
and in cemeteries, cleaning fleet, cleaning storm water inlets,

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl ©. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent
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2011 May Yard Waste Report

May
Day of Week Users
Tues. 529
Thurs. 264
Sat. 387
Total: 1180
May 2011 Yard Waste Users
Total 1180
Sat.
33%0_]”99. ATues
45% @Thurs.
Thurs. i
22%
May
Day of Week # Bags
Tues. 2539
Thurs. 1153
Sat. 1493
Total: 5185
May 2011 Yard Waste # bags
Total 5185
3000
3500 -
1500 4 1153 e
1000 A
500 A
0 - ;
Tues. Thurs. Sat.






2011 June Yard Waste Report

June
Day of Week Users
Tues. 377
Thurs. 315
Sat. 543
Total: 1235
June 2011 Yard Waster Users
Total 1235
Tues.
31% |mTues
Sat.
449, O mThurs.
Thurs. asat
25%
June
Day of Week # Bags
Tues. 1717
Thurs. 1124
Sat. 1899
Total: 4740
June 2011 Yard Waste # bags
Total 4740
1500
1000
500
0 T T
Tues. Sat.






2011 July Yard Waste Report

July
Day of Week Users
Tues. 233
Thurs. 176
Sat. 399
Total: 808
July 2011 Yard Waste Users
Total 808
Tues.
29% BTues.
Sat.
4:% BThurs.

Thurs. BSat.

22%
July
Day of Week # Bags
Tues. 805
Thurs. 545
Sat. 1221
Total: 2571

July 2011 Yard Waste # Bags
Total 2571

1500 1221
1000 205

545
“ .
0 T 1

Tues. Thurs. Sat.







CITY OF STOUGHTON
CTREET MDA DTN TGN
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent

508) 873-6303 E 522 Di . ;
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

., wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: July 11, 2011
To: Public Works Committee
From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Fueling Options Update

At the May 23, 2011 Public Works Meeting, the committee directed staff to collect
information on fueling system for the City of Stoughton, Stoughton Municipal Utilities
and the Stoughton Area School District.

Memos are included from Finance Director Laurie Sullivan on the City of Stoughton and
from Utilities Director Robert Kardasz with information on the Ultilities system.

| am providing information from the school district. | had a discussion with Rob Riley,
Director of Transportation for Stoughton Area School District on their current fueling
system.

The school district has 2 tanks, 1 for gasoline (5,000 gallons) and 1 for diesel fuel
(10,000 gallons). The school makes it purchase from the Co-op, and normally makes 4
purchases a year. The school does not lock into a price for the entire year, but will
watch the market for pricing and purchase based on need and price.

| inquired about the possibility of having the city purchase diesel fuel and gasoline from
the school district again. Mr. Riley reported that the decision to purchase from the
school would have to be approved by the Stoughton School Board.

| mentioned to Mr. Riley that | would keep him updated as we reviewed our fueling
system.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Date:

To:

From:

Stoughton Utilities

600 South Fourth Street
P.O.Box 383
Stoughton, Wi 53589-0383

May ' 5 20 11 Serving Efectric, Water & Wastewater Needs Since 1886
3

Karl D. Manthe - Stoughton Streets Superintendent

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director

Subject: Your May 25, 2011 Inquiry Regarding Stoughton Utilities Fueling Procedures.

I have reviewed your inquiry and offer the following information for consideration:

My October 26, 2009 memorandum to the Stoughton Utilities Committee, a copy of which is
attached, remains relevant. It was shared with you when this issue was last discussed in 2009.

From a historical perspective, when the Streets Department abandoned their Fourth Street
underground fueling station and partnered with the Stoughton Area School District’s (SASD)
Mandt Park underground fueling facility, I believe there was viability in that decision.
Unfortunately, those tanks leaked and the partnership ended. I assume the SASD has an above
ground fueling facility now.

I believe an above-ground fueling facility at the Stoughton Streets Department is a viable option to
consider. I suggested that option back in 2009. I recall that there was a lack of support from the
Police Department as they felt comfortable with the Dane County Garage fueling option. From
my standpoint, the real savings may not occur from the cost of fuel, but from the time spent to
fuel. That is why we moved away from fueling cards as our primary supply source to an above-
ground fueling station where we can control that time,

In 2010, we paid an average of $2.74 per gallon for unleaded gasoline and $2.91 per gallon for
diesel fuel.

I do not believe our fueling station is a viable city-wide option. It works well for our ingress and
egress to our garages but it is too confining for drive in traffic. Additional fuel storage would be
needed and would only aggravate this situation. And shared capital, maintenance and
administrative costs would deserve further discussion.

Our out-of-town option is fueling cards. As is the case with your fueling cards, we do not pay
federal tax, but as our vehicles are used on state roads, we both pay state tax.

Please let me know if additional questions arise.

3¢

Office 608-873-3379
Fax 608-873-4878
stoughtonutilities.com






Stoughton Utilities

600 South Fourth Street
P.O.Box 383
Stoughton, Wi 53589-0383

Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Needs Since 1886

Date: October 26, 2009
To: Stoughton Utilities Committee
From: Robert P, Kardasz, P.E.

Stoughton Utilities Director
Subject: City Purchasing Gas From Stoughton Utilities.
Pertinent Facts:

¢ The fueling station is about 10 years old.

e The facility consists of a 550-gallon unleaded gasoline tank and 1,000 gallon
diesel fuel tank.

e In 2008, we paid an average of $3.054 per gallon for unleaded gascline and
$3.505 per gallon for diesel fuel.

* In 2009, we have paid an average of $2.21 per gallon for unleaded gasoline and
$2.42 per gallon for diesel fuel,

e The tanks are serviced about every two weeks.

¢ Due to the fueling station location, our vehicles are fueled during different time
windows to preserve vehicle regular ingress and egress and to minimize gate
operations.

¢ During storm events, it is unclear if the fueling station will accommodate total
needs of other Department(s).

 Some non-utility vehicles may need to back through the parking lot to the fueling
station.

e Fuel use is currently closed and spread to accounts every two weeks.
If the City elects to fill vehicles at the fueling station, seasonal use projections,
vendor capabilities, and shared costs will deserve further discussion.

ce: Sean O Grady
Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent

1€

Office 608-873-3379

= Fax 608-873-4878
m stoughtonutilities.com





Robert Kardasz

From: kmanthe@eci.stoughton.wi.us

Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2011 8:37 AM

To: Laurie Sullivan; Robert Kardasz

Cc: Dave McKichan; Donna Olson; Karl Manthe; verdahl@ci.stoughton.wi.us
Subject: Request from Public Works Committes

Attachments: PW Min May 2011.docx

Good Marning Laurie & Bob,

The Public Works Committee has requested a memo from the Finance Department and Stoughton Utilities
explaining and to learn more about how the City of Stoughton and Stoughton Utilities current systems work
for fuel purchases.

You should include information such as what the city/utilities receives back in rebates/taxes (Federal & State),
gallons of fuel used for the year by all city departments and Stoughton Utilities, fuel costs, size of fuel tanks at
utilities, etc.

This information will assist the Public Works Committee with its exploration into fueling options to look for
potential cost savings.

| have attached the Draft Public Works Minutes for your reference

The next Public Works meeting is Tuesday June 21, If you could please send your memo to me to include in the
next Public Works Packet by June 14 that would be greatly appreciated.

Please let me know if you have any questions

Karl D Manthe

Street Superintendent
City of Stoughton

515 S, Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI. 53589
Office 608-873-6303
Fax 608-877-8387






3} Approve Bid to Purchase 33,000 GVW Dump Truck: Original bids came in over budget. At the
Public Works April meeting it was suggested to try to sell the truck first and then make a decision to
purchase or wait until 2012. The truck, along with other items, was sent to auction the results were:
The dump truck received a high bid of $16,480 dollars at the auction ($6,500 offered at trade-in).

The Street Department also sold a pull behind mower for $4,260 (purchased new pull behind this
year), a 1991 pickup truck for $985 dollars, a concrete saw for $215 dollars, and a tire balancer for
$325 dollars for a total of $22,265. The committee was pleased with the results. Motion by Olstad,
seconded by McKichan to recommend to the Common Council to award the low bid to Capital
City International for the dump truck in the amount of $126,090.50. Motion carried 3-0.

Motion by McKichan, seconded by Weiss to refer to the Finance Committee for a budget
amendment for 2011 purchase of the dump truck from Capital City otion carried 3-0.

New Business:

4) Approve April 11, 2011 Minutes: Motion by McKichan;: Y d to approve
minutes. Motion carried 3-0.

5) Elect Chalr & Vice Chair: Olsfad nomlnated Day

6) Approve Bid to Purchase Emulsion Tank: Manthe mformek e committee that there was
actually $25,000 budgeted for the emu!sﬁhﬁtank not the $15,000 that he originally stated which
meant that there was no longer a shortfal Q%t “plrchase as the low idifor the tank was $22,670.10.
Manthe also mentioned that the smaller tam‘k willist <gj{l lized. Motion by Weiss, seconded by

Olstad to approve the purchase of the Emgls:on that<thls item is placed on the

Common Council consent agenda for the 'fiext m Qﬂbn carried 3-0.

:Departments: This item was requested to be
¢e.Committee Chair Lawrence. Manthe explained
‘@f jood at any station. The cost that we pay at the
illis Eald we receive the tax break. These cards are also
tﬁo’ther municipalities to keep the costs lower

pump is the actual pnce*«%;__
good at any ’gés»vst tlon and: %g
hel 0

but the questions wollldibe are th tagks larger enough to accommodate all the City fleet, would all
th x‘“;éhicles be able totaheuver i “é feas to gas up and if not, how much would it cost the City
{ : ‘».# ith gas prices being so volatile, the committee felt bidding for
: Iae committee felt that it needed more mforma’uon on what we have

55 whom. Directed staff to contact the Finance Department and
Stoughton Ufiliges and rgguest them to send a memo to the committee with more detailed
information on: &gw current system works, what was spent in the previous years, gallons of
fuel used, size of tanksre

8) SetDate & Time for Future Meetings: The Public Works Committee has traditionally met the third
Tuesday of the month at 6:00 PM. The committee would like this day and time to remain the same
at this point.

9) Future Adenda ltems: Fueling Options, Review Procedure for Hiring Consultant Firms for City
Projects, East Main Street Construction Update, Jefferson Street Project

Moved by Olstad, seconded by Weiss to adjourn meeting at 7:00 pm. Motion carried 3-0.






CITY OF STOUGHTON
From the Office of the City Finance Director

MEMORANDUM

June 13, 2011

To:  Public Works Committee

CC: Karl Manthe, Street Superintendent
From: Laurie Sullivan, Finance Director

RE: Fuel Costs 2009 - 2011

I have attached a summary of fuel purchased for years 2009 — 2011.

In 2009 and the first half of 2010 the City purchased fuel through Landmarks. We could only
fuel at D & M Service station on Main Street.

In late 2009 we were asked to look at ways to save money on fuel costs. We first explored using
the Utilities fuel tanks. (See Bob Kardasz memo.) Sharing a fuel tank with the Utilities was not a
viable option, and the City decided against installing new tanks. The Finance department
explored the use of fuel cards.

In July of 2010, we switched to Voyager fueling cards. These same cards are used by the State.
The cards allow us to fuel at any gas station location. The Contract with the state also
automatically deducts the federal fuel tax when the City is billed. The new cards allow us to
track fuel by vehicle and department.

We have lowered our price per gallon since starting the fuel cards. It was also felt that the cards
help make more efficient use of staff time, since fueling can be done anywhere the vehicle
happens to be.

Our average fuel cost for 2009 was $2.31/gallon. 2010 was $2.82/gallon (only 6 months of 2010
use the fuel cards) and for 2011 we are at $3.13/gallon through May.

381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 608.873.6677 fax 608.873.5519





Gallons of fuel used 2009-2011

2009

TOTALS

2010

TOTALS

2011

TOTALS

Fuel costs 2009-2011

2009
2010
2011

CABLE

51

31

12
28

19
141

23

31
88
10
20

20
16

66

EMS
204
207
193
164
147
187
268
194
165
188
192
178

2,287

220
154
163
167
151
204
179
230
123
178
199
1,968

171
147
171
214
147

850

$86,497
$102,996 SAVINGS: $3,414

$63,296 SAVINGS: $3,192

FIRE
117
83
218
259
187
145
215
216
217
185
204
232

2,278

230
109
205
213
183
169
186
244
200
146
165
2,140

161
91
156
204
180

792

54
83
53
212
513
741
458
504
188
186
96
55
3,143

37
37
50
350
564
383
245
210
212
58
42
2,188

72
38
37
183
257

687

74
28
86
79
41
107
64
85
78
52
30
87
811

64
54
79
56
73
83
59
62
40
83
55
708

65
72
86
69
64

356

SWITCHED FROM LANDMARKS TO VOYAGER IN JUNE 2010

975
870
978
925
988
925
822
1,018
1,004
944
819
950
11,218

1,085
967
1,219
1,001
1,147
1,026
1,022
1,121
944
1,051
1,044
1,717

1,067
987
1,021
1,091
1,092

5,258

Gallons
37,486
35,260
16,009

PARKS PLANNING POLICE STREET

2,760
1,935
906
1,068
848
1,270
1,022
1,032
860
1,124
1,251
3,532
17,608

1,743
1,675
1,440
1,225
1,579
902
1,409
1,423
1,199
1,264
2,692
16,451

2,000
2,848
1,128
979
1,145

8,100

$/Gal
$2.31
$2.92
$3.33

37,486

35,260

16,009

$/Gal with
discount

$2.82
$3.13





I have a question for the group. What does your community do to supply your fleet with fuel?
Please let me know if you maintain your own fueling system and whether it is above ground or
underground. If you purchase fuel, please describe the system and/or vendor(s) that you
contract with.

The City of Baraboo currently uses a Global Fleet card from VOYAGER FLEET SYSTEMS, INC
and our agreement expires later this year and | am looking for alternatives that warrant future
consideration.

I look forward to your reply.

Thanks.

tom

CITY OF BARABOO

o & i Y "3,
oA ’(}u‘al lare 1 P, Wark and f?‘é‘é;a;'

Thomas S. Pinion, PE

Director of Public Works/City Engineer
135 Fourth Street

Baraboo, Wi 53913

Office: 608-355-2730

Cell: 608-393-9945
tpinion@cityofbaraboo.com

Tom,

We're currently providing diesel and gasoline from underground tanks at our garage facility.
Fuel is used by our engineering, inspection, streets, parks, utility, fire, police and EMS vehicles.
We've been buying bulk fuel from the local Middleton Farmers Co-op, and our mechanic has
been putting in additives. Since we're planning to relocate our garage facility next year, and
since we've had some recent mechanical problems with our pumps, and since the regulations
for underground tanks seem to get more stringent every year, we've decided to end our on-site
fueling and go to a Voyager card system instead.

We anticipate that buying fuel with the card system will cost us about an additional $0.06 per
gallon, but following program rebates we anticipate the net increase in cost will be about $0.02
per gallon. Given the relatively small quantities we use, we're confident the additional cost will
be more than offset by the savings from UST permit compliance needs, monitoring, equipment
maintenance and inter-departmental billing.

Shawn Stauske
City of Middleton
Dir. Public Works / City Engineer

(608) 821-8381





The City of Janesville maintains on site fueling at its operations center, landfill and transit facility.

The Operations center has 2 — 12,000 gallon underground fuel tanks. One for Diesel and one for
Gasoline. Pricing is obtained from 3 distributors prior to ordering any fuel. There are two gas and two
diesel fuel dispensers. Access is available 24/7 and controlled through an automated system that also
interfaces with the City’s maintenance software to track mileage/hours used to schedule services also
individual vehicle fuel usage. Each vehicle is assigned a magnetic fuel key fob to access the system.
Public Works, Parks, Water Utility, Police, and Fire all utilize this facility for fueling. Transit obtains gas
only.

The City’s landfill site has a 4,000 gallon above ground fuel tank for off road fuel only. This tank supplies
all the landfill diesel equipment and machinery. Purchases are handled in the same fashion as with the
operations fuel. This tank is also connected to the same fuel controller hardware to track usage and
miles/hours. Magnetic key fobs are also used.

We utilize the following vendors for pricing;

Rollette Qil
Landmark Services
Bulk Petroleum Corp.
U.s. Oil

Meffert Oil

The City Transit facility has its own 12,000 gallon underground tank. | believe purchases are handled
through the bid process. Their gasoline vehicles are fueled at the City Operations center. Cost of
gasoline is charged back to Transit through a monthly accounting transaction.

Kurt Dahlman

Vehicle Operations and Maintenance Supervisor
City of Janesville, Wi

608-373-3405

Good morning Tom, The City of Whitewater maintains their own tanks, 1000 gallons for gas and 500
gals. For diesel fuel. We contract with a City owned fuel company and they keep our products full. We
use a Maintenance sheet record that is filled out with the date and amount of product as well as the
mileage/hours so records can be kept with the amount of product in vs. amount of product out.

Please let me know if you need anything else,

Chuck N

Chuch Nass

Superintendent Stueets-Parks

City Fonester (I SU centified (nborist)

Whitewater, Wi.

5319¢

1-262-473-0542-Office

1-262-903-9511 -cell

Please note my new e-mail address; chass@whitewater-wi.gov






Hi Tom ,

The City of Sun Prairie uses a local CENEX unmanned fueling station in an
industrial park close to our maintenance operations. (there is no store and no
counter person). The fuel system uses "credit" cards which are issued to the
vehicle and drivers enter their pin number. Police, EMS and city departments
all use this system. We are billed on a monthly basis and pay the pump price.
Fuel is available 24 -7-365. There is nothing fancy but this station serves our
needs well for large diesel fuel using equipment to sedans. Unfortunately, there
is no tie in to our vehicle maintenance software so there is no link between fuel
use and a particular piece of equipment. We use "Stop N Go" for back-up
fueling.

Larry

Larry Herman
Director of Public Works
City Service Center

(608) 837- 3050
lherman@cityofsunprairie.com

Good Morning Everyone, the City of Beloit Operations Facility maintains the cities fueling system with
(2)above ground 10,000 gallon tanks, one of regular and one for diesel. We utilize the petro vend
system that has been a challenge! We have just opened a Wright Fleet Card that will allow employees
that drive our E85 vehicles to fuel at Road Ranger.

Purchasing fuel is done two ways for the City of Beloit, Transit with (1) above ground 10,000 diesel tank
goes out for bid every time they purchase fuel per Federal guidelines. They purchase about every 6-7
weeks and receive about 6-7 vendor quotes. Operations doesn’t go out for bid but purchases direct
through an in town fuel buyer, Paul Simon believe he gets the fuel through US Oil.

I like having our own fuel system, especially during times of emergency and having a direct line for
guaranteed fuel. Chris






Public Works Committee Minutes
Tuesday May 23, 2011 at 6:00 PM
Giles Dow Room, 381 E Main St, WI 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Dave McKichan, Eric Olstad, Larry Weiss and Street Superintendent
Karl Manthe

Absent: Ross Scovotti

Guests: Fire Chief, Marty Lamers

Call to Order: Manthe called the Public Works Meeting to order at 6:15 PM

1) Communications: Manthe reported that the East Main construction Phase | was looking good and
they are expecting to be finished by mid-June. The Syttende Mai Festival, despite the rerouting for
construction was good.

McKichan stated that regarding the construction zone — that there seem to be a lot of traffic for it
being marked “local only”. Olstad stated that the construction email reports were useful.

2) Activity Report: Manthe reported:

e Crews prepared for Syttende Mai - put up the flags and flower baskets to kick things off. The
flower baskets are made up and donated from Kopke’s Greenhouse.

e Crews have other tasks during Syttende Mai such has placing out and collecting trash , cleaning
streets with early morning sweeping, placing out cones for Parades and runners, picnic tables for
food vendors, and placing up detour signage.

e Business at the yard waste site has gone up. Year to date permits are still a little behind
compared to last year.

e East Main Street construction project has started and the project is proceeding pretty well.

e Crack sealing program was completed and streets in the following section of the city were
completed; Westview Ridge, Blue heron Addition to Nygaard Estates, and City Parking Lots.

e Crews continue to fill potholes with spray patcher. Seems to be more potholes this year than in
past years, however filling holes with spray patcher is a better method because the product
hardens and stays in the holes for many years as compared to cold patch that will wash out after
a few rain events.

e Brush collection for the month of May was heavy. Crews were out for 6 and % days chipping plus
1 day picking uploader piles.

e Street sweepers have been out completing second round of street sweeping throughout the city
streets.

e Crews have been busy removing trees from work orders that have highest rating for removal.
Also continue to remove Ash trees when possible to assist with EAB.

e Crews continue stump grinding. Goal is to have all stumps ground out and filled with dirt by the
end of May.

e Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, and EMS fleet.
Mechanic has been very busy with the change in season and all the equipment that needs to
prepared or put away for the season

e Some staff members continue participating in “Budgeting for Outcomes” meetings as members of
the Results Team. Supervisors are working on writing up offers to purchase programs.

e Parks Department has been busy with mowing, ball diamond preparation, shelter cleaning,
changing light bulbs are sport fields, watering flower baskets and preparing for the height of
summer when park use is at its busiest.

e Other routine tasks completed during the last month; dumping trash barrels downtown and in
cemeteries, cleaning fleet, cleaning storm water inlets, repair sod damage.





3) Approve Bid to Purchase 33,000 GVW Dump Truck: Original bids came in over budget. At the
Public Works April meeting it was suggested to try to sell the truck first and then make a decision to
purchase or wait until 2012. The truck, along with other items, was sent to auction the results were:
The dump truck received a high bid of $16,480 dollars at the auction ($6,500 offered at trade-in).
The Street Department also sold a pull behind mower for $4,260 (purchased new pull behind this
year), a 1991 pickup truck for $985 dollars, a concrete saw for $215 dollars, and a tire balancer for
$325 dollars for a total of $22,265. The committee was pleased with the results. Motion by Olstad,
seconded by McKichan to recommend to the Common Council to award the low bid to Capital
City International for the dump truck in the amount of $126,090.50. Motion carried 3-0.

Motion by McKichan, seconded by Weiss to refer to the Finance Committee for a budget
amendment for 2011 purchase of the dump truck from Capital City. Motion carried 3-0.

New Business:

4) Approve April 11, 2011 Minutes: WMotion by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to approve
minutes. Motion carried 3-0.

5) Elect Chair & Vice Chair: Olstad nominated Dave McKichan for Chair. Motion carried 3-0.
Olstad nominated Ross Scovotti for Vice-Chair. Motion carried 3-0.

6) Approve Bid to Purchase Emulsion Tank: Manthe informed the committee that there was
actually $25,000 budgeted for the emulsion tank not the $15,000 that he originally stated which
meant that there was no longer a shortfall to purchase as the low bid for the tank was $22,670.10.
Manthe also mentioned that the smaller tank will still be utilized. Motion by Weiss, seconded by
Olstad to approve the purchase of the Emulsion Tank and that this item is placed on the
Common Council consent agenda for the next meeting. Motion carried 3-0.

7) Review & Discuss Fueling Options for all City Departments: This item was requested to be
placed on the Public Works agenda by the Finance Committee Chair Lawrence. Manthe explained
the current system of using the fuel cards which are good at any station. The cost that we pay at the
pump is the actual price, but when the bill is paid we receive the tax break. These cards are also
good at any gas station and are connected with other municipalities to keep the costs lower.

Manthe also stated that the Stoughton School District and Stoughton Utilities have their own tanks —
but the questions would be are the tanks larger enough to accommodate all the City fleet, would all
the vehicles be able to maneuver in the areas to gas up and if not, how much would it cost the City
to upgrade to make all this possible. With gas prices being so volatile, the committee felt bidding for
prices wasn't a good idea. The committee felt that it needed more information on what we have
spent in the past years and to whom. Directed staff to contact the Finance Department and
Stoughton Utilities and request them to send a memo to the committee with more detailed
information on how current system works, what was spent in the previous years, gallons of
fuel used, size of tanks, etc.

8) Set Date & Time for Future Meetings: The Public Works Committee has traditionally met the third
Tuesday of the month at 6:00 PM. The committee would like this day and time to remain the same
at this point.

9) Future Agenda Items: Fueling Options, Review Procedure for Hiring Consultant Firms for City
Projects, East Main Street Construction Update, Jefferson Street Project

Moved by Olstad, seconded by Weiss to adjourn meeting at 7:00 pm. Motion carried 3-0.
Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 5/24/11.





Special Public Works Committee Minutes
Tuesday, June 14, 2011 at 6:30 PM
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building
321 S. Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wl 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Dave McKichan, Ross Scovotti, Eric Olstad

Absent & Excused: Larry Weiss

Guests: Planning Director Rodney Scheel and Street Superintendent Karl Manthe

1. Call to Order: Chair McKichan opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m.

2. Request to Reject Bids and Re-Bids the 2011 Jefferson Street Stormwater Project

Scheel reported that the City received one bid for this project. Ten prime contractors had taken out
bid packages, however only one submitted a bid. The one base bid ($457,984) received was
approximately $50,000 above the Engineer’s estimate that also included a ten percent contingency.

Motion by Olstad, seconded by Scovotti to recommend to the Common Council to reject the bid that
was received and authorize staff to rebid the project with an anticipated completion date of
November 1% for this year's project. Motion carried unanimously.

Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to adjourn meeting at 6:45 pm. Carried 3-0.

Respectfully submitted by Director of Planning & Development Rodney Scheel





Special Public Works Committee Minutes
Thursday July 7, 2011 at 5:30 PM
Giles Dow Room, 381 E Main St, WI 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Dave McKichan, Eric Olstad, Ross Scovotti and Street
Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent & Excused: Larry Weiss

Guests: Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Finance Director Laurie Sullivan, Utilities Director Robert
Kardasz, Residents Rebecca & Kevin Porter 832 West St, Randy Weber 817 West St

Call to Order: McKichan called the Public Works Meeting to order at 5:30 PM

New Business:

1) Review Curb & Gutter Replacement Criteria for 2011 Street Construction Projects at Various
Locations: Manthe explained the criteria used to determine curb & gutter replacement along with
the different types of street reconstruction (mill & overlay, full depth pulverization) and street
preventive maintenance treatments (boiler slag, crack seal).

In this project, all streets will receive full depth pulverization which is pulverizing the existing
pavement 7 to 10 inches deep, followed by re-shaping, grading, compaction and test rolling the sub-
base to check for any soft spots and poor sub-base conditions. Any poor sub base is removed and
replaced with % inch gravel. Once a street passes the test roll, it is ready to have 4 inches of hot
asphalt pavement placed down to complete the project.

This new process and technology has worked very well for restoring an existing street to the same
condition as a newly constructed street.

Curb & gutter replacement is also an important part of full depth pulverization projects. Street staff
reviews all curb & gutter for replacement. Curb & gutter meeting the criteria outlined in the curb &
gutter replacement criteria policy is replaced. Curb and gutter is replaced prior to the start of the
street pulverization project.

Curb & gutter that is removed will also have new gravel base placed down before being poured to
assure that the final product will last to its life expectancy.

Discussion about the poor pavement condition on West Street was discussed and plans are to do
major undercutting as the base is expected to be in very poor condition and the street will need to
have new base if the street is expected to last for 20 years.

West Street will also have the entire curb removed and replaced using a curb machine. Other street
locations will have spot curb replacement using curb forms.

Motion by Olstad, seconded by Scovotti to recommend to the Common Council to authorize
improvements and levying special assessments against benefited property in the City of
Stoughton for the improvement of curb & gutter in the 2011 Grind & Overlay Street Project at
various locations as indicated. Motion carried 3-0.

Motion by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to recommend to Common Council to award the curb
& gutter, and sidewalk ramp bid to Yeske Construction Company in the amount of $50,112.50.
Motion carried 3-0.

Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to adjourn meeting at 6:05 pm. Motion carried 3-0.
Respectfully submitted by Karl D. Manthe, Street Superintendent 7/8/11.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON

: STREET DEPARTMENT

| KARL D. MANTHE
y

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 . " y

Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 . X :
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-8387 Fax

_ www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: July 11, 2011

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Ordinance 50-5 (h) — Grass Clippings Blown into Street

Alderperson Ross Scovotti has requested to review the blowing of grass clippings into the
street. The current ordinance that covers this violation is 50-5 (h). Currently the Street
Department when it notices any violations or is made aware of any violation will notify
the occupant that resides at the address in person or leave a door hanger (sample included
in packet) and will also look up the owners name through Access Dane and leave a phone
message related to the violation. The Street Department has had great success with
compliance from property owners using this system once they are made aware.

The Street Department also provides information about blowing grass into the street on
the Street Department web page, Tower Times news letter, and in the past the local
newspaper “Street Talk” section. Even though we make every attempt to notify residents
of the rules, there are still new violations weekly. I encourage all alderpersons, city
employees, and residents to notify the Street Department if they notice any violation.
Please let me know if you have any different ideals to curb this problem or questions
related to the current system of notification.

S:\public works\Grass Clippings Blown into Street July 2011.doc
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE
Streel Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-8387 Fax ‘

_ wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: July 12, 2011

To: ' Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Fourth Street Dam Preliminary Permit

On June 17, 2011 | received notice from the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) that the
preliminary permit issued to Stoughton Water Power Company was being canceled because Stoughton
Water Power Company failed to submit a six month progress report.

After receiving this notice, | contacted Tom Reiss, CEO of Stoughton Water Power Company for an
explanation of this order to cancel the preliminary permit.

Mr. Reiss explained to me that he was not going to be able to complete the requirements of the
preliminary permit on time and that the best solution was to let this permit get canceled so he could
apply again to get a new preliminary permit and to have more time to complete the requirements.

Mr. Reiss assured me that he has “no intentions of just walking away from the project” and was doing
what he felt was the best way to handle this issue.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





&85 FERCY 62, o ¢
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

Stoughton Water Power Company Project No. 13138-000

ORDER CANCELLING PRELIMINARY PERMIT

JUN 17 2011

On November 10, 2008, Stoughton Water Power Company was issued a
preliminary permit to study the feasibility of the proposed Stoughton Project No.
13138.1 Article 4 of the preliminary permit for the Stoughton Project requires that
the permittee submit a progress report every six months on the feasibility studies
conducted under the permit. The permittee was notified on May 10, 2011, that its
fifth progress report due April 30, 2011, was overdue, and therefore, the permit
would likely be cancelled in no less than 30 days. The permittee did not file a
response; therefore, the preliminary permit is hereby cancelled.

The Director orders:

(A) The preliminary permit for the Stoughton Project No. 13138 is
cancelled effective 30 days after the issuance date of this order, unless that day is a
Saturday, Sunday, part-dz;y noliday that affects the Commission, or legal public
holiday as described in section 385.2007, in which case the effective date is the
first business day following that day.

(B) This order constitutes final agency action. Requests for rehearing by
the Commission may be filed within 30 days from the date of issuance of this

order, pursuant to 18 C.F.R.§ 385.713.

é"J Ann F. Miles, Director
Division of Hydropower
Licensing

! 125 FERC q 62,142 (2008).






CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT
e . . . R KARL D. MANTHE
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 . . )
: Street Superintendent

608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 ; ] :
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax
_ wwuw.cityofstoughton.com
Date: August 10, 2011
To: Public Works Committee
From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Proposed Ecological Areas in Various Parks

City staff has met with Troy Anderson from Applied Ecological Services Inc. to identify areas in city parks
and greenway system that would reduce mowing.

I have included some maps with proposed areas that Mr. Anderson and Parks Supervisor Sean Brusegar
have identified as good locations for trial locations.

At this time the main purpose is to inform Alderpersons and city residents who border/use the city parks
about a change that may be occurring with the installation of a Prairie or other appropriate ecosystem.

Proposed areas will be marked with wooden stakes outlining the area with an informational sign seeking
feedback on this effort.

Once feedback is received, city staff will work with Mr. Anderson to create a plan to identify costs for
installing, maintenance costs, and any potential cost/time savings this may produce.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Bjoin Park

In an effort to reduce maintenance costs, air pollution
as well as add a unique and more education aspect to
some of our parks and open space, the City of Stoughton
is considering converting some select park space to
prairie (or other appropriate ecosystems). This area
is under consideration for a conversion. Since this is
your park (the citizens of Stoughton) we would like
your feedback on this effort. Please send all comments
to stoughton. turftoprairie@yahoo.com.

Thank you.
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Troy Anderson

Restoration Ecologist
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KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintenclent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

(608) 873-6303 Ex

(608) 877-8387 Fax

vww.cityofstoughton.com

Date: August 8, 2011

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Classifications for Street Construction Projects

As the city prepares to develop the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) for next year, | am providing the
Public Works Committee with the different types of street improvements conducted for street
construction/maintenance projects to better understand what is involved for the projects.

Street pavement conditions are rated every 2 years as required by the Wisconsin Department of
Transportation. Streets are rated on a scale from 1 to 10, and based on the rating one of the following
treatments is recommended to prolong the life of the street.

Crack Sealing: The first step in preventive maintenance. Cracks are sealed with rubberized sealant to
prevent water from seeping into the street base. No curb & gutter or sidewalk ramps are replaced with
this procedure. Streets rated 6 & 7 are good streets for crack sealing.

Boiler Slag Chip Seal: This procedure normally occurs 1 to 2 years after the street is crack sealed. This
product is a hot pour emulsion with chips that hardens once it cools and will protect the street surface
(much like home owners seal blacktop driveways, only this product has small stone chips added). No
curb & gutter or sidewalk ramps are replaced with this procedure. Streets rated 5 & 6 receive this
treatment

Mill and Overlay: The street department has moved away from this street improvement procedure.
Mill and overlay projects do not address problems with the street base and we have discovered that
within 3 years of overlay projects we had issues with street cracking. Spot curb & gutter, and sidewalk
ramps are replaced at this time. Streets rating 4 or 5 would receive this treatment.

Full Depth Pulverization & Overlay: The new procedure for repairing streets, this procedure can also be
called “recycling”. This procedure addresses any problems with street base and provides a finished
product that resembles a newly constructed street. The existing pavement and roughly 7 inches of
street bases is pulverized, re-shaped, test rolled for soft spots, compacted and receives 4 inches of hot
mix asphalt. This procedure saves money by reusing the existing gravel base, and is done if there are no
plans to replace existing underground infrastructure. Curb & gutter and sidewalk ramps in need of
replacement are replaced in this type of project. Streets rating 3 to 5 receive this treatment.
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Reconstruction: This procedure is normally reserved for major street construction projects (East Main
Street) that include replacing or installing new underground infrastructure. These projects normatlly
include replacing street base, curb & gutter, sidewalk ramps, sidewalks, and infrastructure. Other
applications for this construction are a street that has totally failed (rating of 1 or 2) but may not require
any infrastructure improvements.

Streets that are rated 8, 9, or 10 need no attention/treatment at the present time. | have included a
copy of the rating table for your reference.

However it should be noted that each street has many individual characteristics that also need to be
considered on every projects (traffic volume, storm water drainage, condition of infrastructure, and
street base) to properly determine the type of treatment.

Please let me know if you have any questions.
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FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

September 20, 2011 Public Works Meeting
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